
From: Simon Miller [mailto:Simon.Miller@afap.org.au]  

Sent: Monday, 18 July 2016 2:48 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J 

Cc: AMOD; Joanne Janes; Simon Lutton; Andrew Molnar; Cate Larkins 
Subject: 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Supplementary Submission by the Australian 

Federation of Air Pilots on the Air Pilots Award 2010 

 
Dear Justice Ross, 
 
Further to our submission in this matter dated 30 June 2016, please now find attached a 
supplementary submission which seeks to draw your attention to some outdated and incorrect 
terminology in the Exposure Draft of the Air Pilots’ Award 2010. 
 
We trust that the Commission may be willing to consider this supplementary submission. 
 
We would appreciate your confirmation of receipt of the supplementary submission. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Simon Miller 
Industrial Advisor 

 
AUSTRALIAN FEDERATION OF AIR PILOTS 
LEVEL 4, 132-136 ALBERT ROAD 
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18 July 2016 

 

Justice Iain Ross 

President, Fair Work Commission 

Melbourne Registry 

Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street 

MELBOURNE VIC 3001 

 

By email: chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au  

Cc: amod@fwc.gov.au  

 

Dear Justice Ross, 

 

4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Air Pilots Award 2010 and Application to Vary 

Award – Supplementary Submission 

 

We refer to your Amended Directions concerning the 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards, 
dated 10 May 2016, and to our submission in this matter dated 30 June 2016. 
 
Further to our submission, we draw your attention to some outdated and incorrect 
terminology contained in the Award, which we consider ought be amended in this review 
process.  
 
We do not consider that these changes will in any way alter the substance of the Award. 
 
Specifically, we seek that the Commission, on its consideration of the Exposure Draft of 
the Award, undertake the following: 
 

 Alter the references to “Beecherall” and “Beechcrall” in Schedule B.1 to 
“Beechcraft” and 
 

 Remove the references to “Senior Commercial Pilots’ Licence” in Schedules A.1.3 
and F.1, which is obsolete terminology. 

 
We trust that the Commission may be willing to make these further amendments. 
 
Please contact Simon Miller at smiller@afap.org.au or on (03) 9928 5737 or should you 
have any queries or wish to discuss these matters further. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Joanne Janes 
Operations Manager 
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